Windsock Village Corporations

Joint Board Meeting

September 15, 2005

A joint meeting of the Windsock Village Property Owners Assoc. and the Windsock Village Aviation Corp. Board of Trustees was held Sept. 15, 2005 at Bill Clegg’s hangar. Board members present were: Tom Gill, Bill Clegg, Mike Jacobsen, Peter Lambert, Don Meader, Kelly Jeffries and Jay Brennan. Barbara Clifford arrived toward the end of the meeting. Guests present were: Sue Medve, Carolyn Buskirk, Steve & Paula Moore, Brian Burns, Richard Sacco, LD Jeffries and Rocky Rockstrom.

The minutes of the August 18, 2005 meeting were approved with one change: the landing system referred to as:”Vasse” in the minutes is actually VASI (Visual Approach Slope Indicator).

Gazebo: The project appears to be moving along. Tom Kondrat was looking for guidance as to whether to paint or stain it. Bill Clegg suggested that since it is pressure treated wood, just let it be.

Runway: Don reported that due to some personal issues, Eaglecrest will not be able to fix the runway holes until late October at the earliest. Glenn Mason has met with Marty Tetu about ideas they have for working together on this. Glenn indicated that he would not take any offence if we found someone else to do these runway repairs this fall. Bill Clegg felt that he may be able to get free top soil. He will talk to Marty and others about filling the holes themselves. Jay noted that he had used this soil before and it has a lot of stone in it. Rich Sacco added that fall is the best time for seeding because of cool nights and heavy mists. If the seeds germinate in the fall they will establish themselves and then go dormant. He felt that we had missed the window of opportunity for this year. Kelly added that filling and rolling is all that we will be able to do this year. Steve Moore suggested that we buy screened loam from Eaglecrest and he volunteered his dump truck to haul it. Don had no objections but felt that we should include Marty Tetu.

Bill, Kelly and Jay will mark the areas that need filling. They will then get together with Steve and his equipment and get the job done. They decided on Friday, August 19 to meet and mark the areas. They will then vibro-roll it after a period of rain. Bill Clegg will contact Glenn Mason about buying the soil.

Letter to Hastings office: Don has not gotten to Atty. Hastings office as yet.

Moore’s assessment concerns: Don read a letter from Paula Moore re: concerns about how the $170 for the runway special assessment was accounted for. Specifically: why some people were rebated the money upon selling their property and some were not. Barbara Clifford was not in attendance as yet. After a discussion it was decided that Barbara, Don, Peter, Beverly and Paula will meet prior to the next meeting, resolve the issue and report back to the full board.

Missing signs: One of the missing Yield signs was confiscated from some kids by the Sheriffs Office. Don will retrieve it and give it to Glenn to rehang. The Captains Way sign is also missing and has been for some time. Both of the aircraft crossing signs that were at the Old Mill Rd. crossing near the Sacco home are missing. Don will talk to Glenn Mason.

Carolyn Buskirk reported that the light at the common area should be replaced. Don will contact Mike Eldridge at the NHEC about replacing the bulb. Steve Moore reported that there was a break-in at his son’s house. He said that the police also reported another burglary in the area.

Rich Sacco suggested that we consider a rule or by-law prohibiting anyone under the age of 16 to ride the roads on ATV’s, motor bikes, etc.

A motion was passed to skip the October Board meeting

Adelphia Cable: Adelphia Cable has approached Glenn Mason about using an already buried piece of conduit to cross the runway and supply Soaring Heights with their services. WV paid for a 4” plastic pipe to be installed under the runway several years ago when the NHEC had to trench across with new electrical lines. The intention was preparation for future irrigation. Adelphia is suggesting that we allow them to use this pipe as their conduit.

Brian Burns asked about having the minutes posted on the bulletin board so that people will have notice of the next meeting. Since the minutes aren’t approved until the meeting, this wouldn’t help with serving notice of upcoming meetings. Don directed the Secretaries to post an announcement of upcoming meetings on the bulletin board.

Jay reminded Don about getting a letter of appreciation to Mr. Bacon re: living up to his agreement while logging his land. Don doesn’t know the man and asked Jay to write the letter since he has had prior correspondence with him. Jay agreed.

LD asked about the FCC asking about the radio frequency. It was decided that until we receive something official—in writing—it is a non-issue.

Kelly reported that she has done some research on VASI. Don has asked that the Safety Committee meet and then report back to the Board.

NEXT MEETING: THURSDAY NOVEMBER 17

Steve Moore’s hangar.

BRING YOUR OWN CHAIR

Peter Lambert

Secretary, WVPO

NOTE: After the above meeting was held, a special meeting has been called for Wednesday November 9; 6:30pm at Don Meader’s. Purpose: discuss the request from Adelphia to use the conduit under the runway.

